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PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF CALIFORNIA 

COMMISSION ADVISORV AND COMPLIANCE DIVISION RESOLUTION T-14646 
TelecoJ!Ll!tunications Branch liovember 6, 1991 

B!;~QL!!Tl0H 

RESOLUTION T-14646. REQUEST OF CONTINENTAL TELEPHONE 
COMPANY OF CALIFORNIA (OONTEL) TO ESTABLISH THE SEA 
RANCH DISTRICT AREA 'HTHIN 'I"HE TIMBER COVE EXCHANGE, AND 
REQUEST OF PACIFIC BELL (PACIFIC) 'I~ ESTABLISH GUALALA 
AND ANNAPOLIS LOCAL CALLING TO CONTEL'S SEA RANCH 
DISTRICl' AREA. 

BY CONTEL ADVICE LETTER NO. 917A, FILED ON MAY 27, 1991; 
AND BY PACIFIC ADVICE L~TER NO. 16055, FILED ON 
SEPTEMBER 5, 1991. 

SUMMARY 

This resolution authorizes continental Telephcne Company 
(Contel) to establish the Sea Ranch district area. This 
resolution also authorizes Contel and Pacific Bell (Pacific) to 
establish a local calling area bet\~'een the Gualala and Annapolis 
exchanges and the new Sea Ranch district area. This 
authorization results in increased toll mileage measurements 
between Sea Ranch and ten (10) exchartges located within forty 
(40) niles of the newly established Sea Ranch district area, 
increasing toll charges for custoners calling between Sea Ranch 
and these affected exchanges. 

BACKGROUlID 

Contel filed Advice Letter No. 917 on April 26, 1991 requesting 
authority to convert the Sea Ranch Special Rate Area (SRA) into 
a separate exchange. Advice L~tter 917 stated that by 
establishing a new Sea Ranch exchange, the cO~3unities of 
Annapolis and Gualala would become part of Sea Ranch's local 
calling area. 

On May 27, 1991, Contel filed Supplement A cancelling its 
request to establish a new Sea Ranch exchange, and insteatl 
requesting the establishment of the Sea Ranch district area 
within the existing Tinber Cove Exchange. Contel stated that by 
making Sea Ranch a district area instead of a separate exchange, 
the inpact on statewide toll rates would be ninimized • 
Supplefient A to Advice Letter 917 further requested that calls 
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between the Sea Ranch district area and the Timber Cove rate ' 
center continue to be treated as local calls • 

Pacifio filed Advice Letter No. 1~Q55 on september S, 1991{ 
requesting to amend its local calling area plans and estab ish 
Sea Ranch asa rate point within the Titnber COVe e){change. . 
Because the distances between the new Sea Ranch rate point and 
Paoifio's Gualala exchange, and hetween S~a Ran9h and the 
Annapolis exchange are less than twelve (12) ~iles, paoifio 
proposes to treat calls fron sea Ranch to. these exchanges as 
local calls. customers served by the Gualala and Annapolis 
exchanges will have 90 days to change between flat rate and 
measured rate service without charge, 

On september 26, 1991, Contel filed supplement B to Advice 
Letter No. 917 listing exchanges for which calls to and from sea 
Ranch would experience rate increases. Under contei's proposal 
described in Supplement A to its Advice Letter No. 911, calis 
between Sea Ranch and ten (10) e~ch~nges located at distances of 
greater than twelve (12) ~iles and le~s than forty (40) miles 
from the ne~ly established Sea Ranch district rate point would 
become toll calls. The toll routes which will experience 
increased charges on calls to or from Sea Ranch are: 

TOLL ROUTE (sea Ranch to/fron ••• ) 
Bodega Bay 
Cazadero 
Forestville 
Gurneville 
Healdsburg 
l{onte Rio 
Occidental 
Sebastopol 
Valley Ford 
Windsor 

AFFECTED COMPANY 
Pacific Beli. 
Contel 
Pacific Bell 
pacific Bell 
Pacific Bell 
Pacific Bell 
Pacific Bell 
Pacific Bell 
Pacific Bell 
Pacific Bell 

The creation of the Sea Ranch district area will cause calis to 
(or fron) the exchanges listed above from (or to) Sea Ranch to 
fall in the ,next higher rate band (i.e., fron rate band six (6) 
to rate band seven (7), for example). A ~oroparable number of 
exchanges located more than twelve (12) m1les, and less than 
forty (40) niles fron the Sea Ranch district area will 
experience decreased toll charges. 

Pacific estimates an annual revenue decrease of $2,456 resulting 
fron toll rate changes caused hy establishing the sea Ranch 
district area. Contel estimates that the annual revenue effect 
resulting from this change will be a decrease of $60,300 due to 
toll rate changes, and fron providing local calling between Sea 
Ranch and the communities of Annapolis and Gualala. The total 
revenue effect estimated for Pacific and Contel is a decrease of 
$62,756 • 
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PROTESTS 

Notice of contel's Advice Letter No. 917A was published in the 
Commission c~~endar on Kay 31, 1991. Notice of Paoifio's Advice 
Letter No. 16055 was published 1n the com~ission calendar on 
septetnber12 1991 •• Notice of contel's Advice Letter No. 9178 
was not pUblished 1n the Commission's Dail¥ Calendar. However, 
customers in the affeoted contel and Paoif1o e~changes were 
notified by mail of the proposed local calling and toll charge 
changes. 

The commission Advisory and compliance Division (CACD) received 
no protes~sto contel Advice L~tte~ Nos.a~d 917A and 9118., The 
CACD rece1ved one protest to Pacif1c's Adv1Ce Letter No. 16055 
from Ms. Esther Rhodes. This protest was receiVed timely, 
however, the protest failed to satisfy the requirements of 
General Order 96-A, section III. H. in that it did not "set 
forth specifically the grounds upon which the protest is 
based ••• " 

Pacific Bell informed the CACD by letter on October 16, 1991, 
that in addition to the protest received by CACD, pacific 
received two other protests to Advice Letter }lo. 16055 from 
suzie Ussery-Kelley and Teresa Saluzzo. The two protests 
received by Pacific failed to comply with provisions of General 
Order 96-A, in that the CACD did not receive timely copies of­
these protests. Nonetheless, Pacific SUbmitted its reply to 
these protests to the CACD on October 16, 1991, and CACD 
considered these protests and Pacific's reply. 

The protests filed by Pacific custoBers fron the communities of 
Occidental and Windsor oppose toll charge increases for calls to 
Sea Ranch. Pacific states several reasons in its reply ~hy it 
believes the creation of a Sea Ranch district area provides the 
best solution for serving customers in that area. 

Pacific states that creation of the sea Ranch district area 
permits local calling between Sea Ranch and the communities of 
Annapolis and Gualala. Pacific believes that this chan~e merely 
acknowledges the broad comnunities of interest which eX1St 
between the.residents of these neighboring conmunities. Pacific 
further 1nd1cates that the request to create the Sea Ranch 
district area was in response to customer requests that Sea 
Ranch be included in the Gualala and Point Arena local calling 
areas. 

Pacific states that. the current request to esta?l~sh a district 
area for Sea Ranch 1S preferable to Contel's or1g1nal plan to 
split the Timber Cove exchange and establish a new exchange at 
Sea Ranch. Pacific estimates an annual reVenue loss of $40,353 
would result fr?ID creating a new.exchange~ while creation of the 
Sea Ranch d1str1ct area results 1n an est1mated annual revenue 
loss of $2,456. 

Pacific notes that the number of customers potentially 
experiencing a toll charge increase on calls to and from Sea 
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Ranch is approximately eqUal to the number of custo~e~s 
potentially experienoing a deorease in charges on toll routes 
within forty (40) ~lles of Sea Ranch. 

DISCUSSION 

Contel filed Advice Letter No. 917 on April ~i, 199i, requesting 
to establish Sea Ranch as a new exchange area. Advice Letter 
No. 917 states that a very high community of interest exists 
between Sea Ranch and the communities of Annapolis and Gualala 
(communities presently rated.as toli calls from sea Ranch's . 
Timber Cove rate center). Advice Letter 917 further states that 
a very low community of interest exists between sea Ranc~ and 
cazadero, a cQrnnunity presently inoluded in sea Ranch's local 
oalling area because of its proximity to the Timber Cove rate 
center. 

Contel states that by establishing a new Sea Ranch exchange, the 
communities of Annapolis and Gualala would become part of Sea 
Ranch's local calling area, ~hile calls between Sea Ranch and 
ca~adero (a distance of greater than twelve miles) would become 
toll calls. 

Advice Letter No. 917A withdrew Contel's request for a separate 
exchange area because creation of a separate exchange woUld _ 
require establishnent of new toll rates to and fron Sea Ranch 
from every exchange area in the state. Advice Letter No. 917A 
instead reqUested establishment of Sea Ranch as a district area 
within the Timber Cove exchange, thereby eliminating the need to 
establish new statewide toll route measurements to the Sea Ranch 
area. 

Because Contel proposes to establish a district area instead of 
creating a new exchange to~ sea Ranch, only toll routes. which 
a~e less than f~rty (40) miles from the Sea Ranch.district area 
w1ll be affected. Routes less than twelve (12) m1les from the 
Sea Ranch district area will be treated as local calls pursuant 
to D.89-10-031, as modified by 0.91-04-031. Toll routes.9reater 
than forty (40) miles from the Sea Ranch district area will 
continue to be rated from the Tinber Cove rate center pursuant 
to Coa~ission Resolution T-1091, and customers on these routes 
will not experience increased charges on calls to or from Sea 
Ranch. Routes greater than twelve (12) miles, and less than 
forty (40) miles fran the Sea Ranch district area will 
experience toll charge changes (increases and decreases) as 
explained below. 

If an exchange has been divided into district areas, Comnission 
Resolution T-1091 authorizes Paoifio (and companies concurring 
in Pacific's tariff schedule CAL. P.U.C. No. A6.2.1.A.4.a) to 
c~mpute toll rate mileage using the distance between the 
district area rate point and the rate center of the other 
(calling or called) exchange, except when such mileage exceeds 
forty (40) miles • 
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When the distance between the district area rate point and the 
rate center of the other (calling or called) exchange eXceeds 
forty (40) niles, toll rate nileage is computed from the 
e~change rate center (rather than the district area rate point) 
to the other point. Therefore, only toll,routes within forty 
(40) niles of (a~d greater than twelve (12) miles from) the 
newly created Sea Ranch district area will experience­
changes. 

Pacific's Advice Letter No_ 16055 concurs with Contel's request 
to establish the Sea Ranch district area and requests 
establishment of Gualala and Annapolis local calling to Sea 
Ranch district area. Pacific states that its request would 
decrease its annual revenues by $2,456. 

contel estimates a decrease in its annual toll reVenue of 
$60,300 resulting from estabiishing a l~cal calling area be~ween 
the Sea Ranch and the Annapolis and Gualala exchanges ( and from 
new toll mileage measurements between the sea Ranch d1strict 
area and exchanges within forty (40) niles of the Sea Ranch 
district area. 

The requests made by Advice L~tter Nos. 917A and 16055 were made 
in response to requests for local calling to Sea Ranch from 
custoaers in the surrounding exchanges. Because of the strong 
co~nunity of interest between the Sea Ranch community and the. 
communities of Annapolis and Gualala, and because Annapolis and 
Gualala are within twelve miles of Sea Ranch, creation of the 
Sea Ranch District Area and establishment of local calling 
between these communities are appropriate and reasonable. 

The request to establish the Sea Ranch district area is the most 
efficient and cost effective means to establish local calling 
between Sea Ranch and the communities of Annapolis and Gualala, 
because it eiiminates the need to establish statewide toll 
mileage to Sea Ranch and it minimizes revenue losses to Pacific. 
While sone customers within forty (40) miles of Sea Ranch will 
experience increased charges on calls to Sea Ranch, other 
customers within forty (40) niles of Sea Ranch will experience 
reduced charges. 

Pacific estimates that approximately 44,000 customers are 
located in areas which will experience a price increa~e on calls 
to sea Ranch. About 1,330 of these customers regularly make 
calls to the Sea Ranch area. Approximately 22,000 customers are 
located in areas which will experience a price decrease on calls 
to Sea Ranch. About 1,134 of these customers regularly make 
calls to the Sea Ranch area. 

Pacific and Contel have received numerous requests to establish 
local calling in the Sea Ranch area. These requests prompted 
Contel's Advice Letter No. 917 (and supplements) to establish 
the Sea Ranch District area. Of the approximatelY 1,~30 
custoners who regularly call the Sea Ranch area who will 
experience increases in the cost to call Sea Ranch, three (3) 
customers filed protests. In considering the instant request, 
we believe the net benefits of providing local calling to those 
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in the Sea Ranch co~munity of interest is 9reater than the net 
costs to those customers experiencing price inoreases on calls 
to Sea Ranch who are located less than forty (40) miles but 
greater than twelve miles fron Sea Ranch. 

Paoific will advise customers in Guaiala and Annapolis exchanges 
and contel will c advlse customers in the Sea Ranch District Area 
of the new local calling areas by nail upon commission approval 
of this resolution. Pacific and conte I will notify the 
customers in their respective affected exchanges (and in the Sea 
Ranch district area) of the toll charge increases resulting from 
establishing the Sea Ranch district area. 

FINDINGS 

1. Contel's request to establish Sea Ranch as a district area 
within the Tiro~er Cove Exchange will eliminate the need to 
establish statewide toll mileage for traffic to and from Sea 
Ranch that would be necessitated by the creation of a new 
exchange for the Sea Ranch area. 

2. Because there is a strong conmunity of interest between the 
Sea Ranch com~unity and the comnunities of Annapolis and 
Gualala, creation of the sea Ranch district area and 
establishBent of local calling between these comnunities are _ 
reasonable and should be approved. 

3. Establishment of the Sea Ranch district area will result in 
toll mileage increases and decreases on routes greater than 
twelve (12) niles, and less than forty (40) niles from the Sea 
Ranch district area. 

4. The net benefit resulting fron providing local calling to 
customers in the Sea Ranch, Annapolis, and Gualala areas appears 
to be greater than the net costs to those customers experiencing 
increases on calls to Sea Ranch who are located less than forty 
(40) niles but greater than twelve niles fron Sea Ranch. 

5. Pacific Bell's request to concur with Contel/s request and 
establish local calling of calls between Sea Ranch and its 
Gualala and Annapolis exchanges is reasonable and shOUld be 
approved. 

THEREFORE, IT IS ORDERED that: 

1. Continental Telephone Company's request to establish the Sea 
Ranch district area in accordance with Resolution T-I091 with 
local calling to Pacific Beil's Gualala and Annapolis exchanges 
is granted. 

2. All tariff sheets under Advice letter No. 917A shall be 
marked to show that such sheets Were authorized by this 
Resolution and on its effective date • 
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3. Paoifio Bell's request to make local cailing of calls 
between Contel's Sea Ranch district area and the Gualala and 
Annapolis exchanges is granted. 

4. The protests of Esther Rhodes, Suzie uss~ry-Kelley, and 
Teresa saluzzo are denied. 

5. All tariff sheets under Advice letter No. 16055 shall be 
marked to show that such sheets were authorized by this 
Resolution and on its effective date. 

6. This Resolution is effective today. 

I hereby certify that this Resolution was adopted by the public 
Utilities commission at its regular meeting on November 6, 1991. 
The following Commissioners approved itt 

PATRICIA M. ECKERT 
President 

JOHN B. OHANIAN 
DANIEL WIn. FESSLER 
NORI!AN D. SHUMWAY 

commissioners 
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